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The following information is being provided in compliance with Condition No. 6 of the 

October 6, 2017 Ohio Power Siting Board (“OPSB”) Staff Report of Investigation, and as agreed 

to by Dominion Energy Ohio’s (“DEO”) Supplement to Construction Notice filed October 11, 

2017.   

Condition No. 6 states: 

Prior to construction, the Applicant shall submit to Staff, for review and 
confirmation that it complies with this condition, a project construction 
plan. The specific locations of its laydown areas and is responsive to 
ODNR concerns about state listed species and ecological areas of 
significance. If the specific laydown locations chosen appear to have 
additional adverse impacts, the Applicant shall either propose different 
specific locations without such impacts, or refile its application. 

DEO has now selected its construction contractor, Don Wartko Construction (“Wartko”).  

Wartko has secured a staging area for PIR 620 at the southwest corner of Southway Street and 

Perry Drive located in Perry Township, Stark County, Ohio as shown on the map below.   



CASE NO. 17-1944-GA-BNR 
PIR 620 SOUTHWAY STREET AND PERRY DRIVE 

PERRY TOWNSHIP, STARK COUNTRY, OHIO

PIPELINE REPLACEMENT PROJECT

12799877v1 2 

The lot is paved and has no environmental resources of concern.  One inlet is located 

along Perry Drive south of the yard.  If the stockpiles of fill and trench spoils are close enough to 

the inlet or has an opportunity to get washed into it, the contractor will be required to protect it 

with filter sock or silt fence.  

Daily, and as needed, street cleaning will also likely be needed to prevent sediment 

tracking onto the roads.  As long as typical best management practices (“BMPs”) (street 

cleaning, gravel topdressing and sediment control devices) are utilized, no environmental issues 

are expected.  
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Pipeyard at southwest corner of Perry Drive (facing west) 
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Pipeyard at the southwest corner of Perry Drive and Southway Street (facing southeast) 
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Inlet near potential pipeyard at southeast corner of Perry Drive and Southway Street  
(facing south) 
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Pipeyard at southwest corner of Perry Drive and Southway Street (facing west) 
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